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1st March 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,                                              
I hope you all had a great half term break. For the third time this year it was lovely to start the half term with our ACE awards assemblies recognising 42 children for their Attitude, Commitment and Effort. It has been a busy sporting this week. Well done to our Year 5 and 6 children who came 1st and 2nd in the Honiton Learning Community Futsal tournament on Monday. Well done also to the children who represented the school in Honiton Learning Community Hockey tournament on Tuesday and those who took part in the TAG rugby festival yesterday afternoon. 
On Monday we received the public link for the filming that took place at Littletown in January. I am very pleased with the way the children shine in the film. I’m sure you’ll agree there should be rather more of them and rather less of the Principal! Here is the youtube link to the full film which will be used as a case study and for marketing purposes across Europe:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a6hIyWMJFtY Let us know what you think! 
Speaking of information technology, most of you will know there has been a lot of social media and media content regarding internet safety this week and elements which are now largely understood to be without substance. Please find below a reminder of key principles and tips to ensure your children remain safe online and please do get in touch if you have any concerns or questions. 
Well done to Year 6 for teaching parents so much about Frozen Kingdom in their Express Event on Wednesday. Yesterday Year 3 visited Tesco to find out where various fruits and vegetables come from and how they end up on the shelves. Thank you to the parents who accompanied the children. Thank you to the Year 3 children and parents for another great cake sale raising funds for PTFA this afternoon. Always a great way to end a week!
Next week Year 1 visit the Axe Valley Wildlife Park on Monday. 
Finally, I understand that last week’s message about World Book day caused some confusion. I know that children enjoy dressing up, but we were looking at ways of maximising the depth of learning for the children on the day and felt that each year group focussing a day’s worth of activities on a book and linking this to the dressing up would achieve this. However, children who don’t wish to link their fancy dress to the year group book can of course come in other world book day costumes as normal. We will review the success of this approach when planning for next year. 
Yours faithfully,
Mr Perkins
Principal 
News from the children –
Nursery
We have been hatching ducklings this week.
We have been learning about different animals who lay eggs.
Reception
We have been writing silly sentences.
We have been listening to our friends about what they have done in half term.
Year 1
We have been talking about our pets.
We are going to the Axe Valley Wildlife Park.
Year 2
We have been starting TT Rockstars.
We have been learning about types of bridges.
Year 3
We went to Tesco’s.
We have been starting are new topic.
Year 4
We have been looking at the roman timeline.
We have been looking at roman coins.
Year 5
We have started our new topic time traveller.
We have had year 5 hockey tournament.
Year 6
Littletown came 1 and 2 in Futsal.
We have been looking at time capsules.
Messages
Bikeability
A reminder that Bikeability starts for 5CB on Monday March 4th for four days.
E-safety 
Remember to do the following very basic and common sense things to ensure your child remains safe online:
· Be present: Take an interest in what your children are doing online and ask them about it regularly

· Set parental controls: e.g. on YouTube kids turn off the ‘suggested auto play’ function so children only see things they specifically choose. All platforms will have parental control options

· Talk to you child: Ask open questions to your children. If you see or hear of something upsetting online do not ask them directly about it as it will get them interested/intrigued and talking about it and certainly never show them or ask them about upsetting/disturbing images. 

· Stick to age limits: All platforms and games have ages of use. All social media is above Primary school age as is the game Fortnite. Your children will never be truly safeguarded appropriate to their age if they are accessing materials aimed at above their age.

· Report abuse and concerning material: All platforms and games including social media, xboxlive and playstation have functions for blocking individuals, deleting content and reporting abuse/inappropriate material.
· Stay informed: There is a range of sites and resources out there. Visits site such as https://nationalonlinesafety.com/resources/platform-guides/ for the best factual advice and guidance and always be wary of clickbait type news outlets and social media posts that aren’t fact checked. 
· Talk to us: We have a lot of information as a school and are partners with Google and Computeam so we are a good resource for parents to use and ask general questions. No question is a silly question. If we don’t know something we can find out quickly. 
Nursery open day
We will be holding a Nursery open morning on Saturday 9th March from 10am to 12 noon. Thank you to parents who have shared the poster. 
Cornerstone Curriculum feedback
If you have attended an Express Event lately it is likely that you were given a feedback sheet on the topic to complete. Please do return these if you can as we value every bit of feedback to continue to improve provision further. 
PTFA quiz
Reminder that the PTFA Quiz Evening is next Friday evening (8th March) at 7.30 pm. Tickets cost £3 and teams of up to 6 people. Prizes for the winning teams. Please order your tickets by returning the reply slip or putting the money into an envelope labelled with your child's name and class and put it in the box in reception. 
Soft drinks and snacks will be available but please bring your own drinks/snacks if you wish. We look forward to a fun evening!
School events/Dates 
Week beginning 4th March: 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	Year 1 visit to Axminster bird and animal park
Year 3 swimming
5CB Bikeability
	5CB Bikeability
	5CB Bikeability
	5CB Bikeability
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